
 

 

 

 

2023 YEAR IN REVIEW! 
 

January 1, 2024 
 

Seasons Greetings Troop 3! 
 

Although we do not camp in December because of the busy Holiday season, we 
did still had a very full calendar with Skyzone, Project Blue Light, the Taws 
Celebration, Wreaths Across America, Wreaths Across Hatboro, Caroling, and the 
Staff Party! Thank you to all who helped out when you could. It is appreciated 
very much! For me, the busy schedule continued with many preparations, and 
several wonderful family gatherings over Christmas Eve and Christmas Day. My 
body and wallet are both still recuperating. 
 

With the coming New Year, comes new beginnings. Set a Scout Resolution, and 
make it a SMART Goal, like you may have learned in NYLT or Wood Badge 
(Specific, Measurable, Attainable, Relevant, and Time-bound). If you haven't 
already done so, completing NYLT or Wood Badge would be a great goal, by the 
way. My goal is to alleviate the traffic jam in the doorway of the troop room by 
relocating the big counter top, and I plan to get it done by the 75th Anniversary 
in May. 
 

In the Newsletter below you will find the 2023 Year in Review, and it was a 
terrific year. As it is New Year's Eve, I'd like to raise a toast to the Troop Staff and 



Committee. (A Scout Toast with a Nalgene like at Philmont - A hydrated Scout is 
a happy Scout!): 
 

Here's to our fantastic Staff and Committee- 

This group of incredibly busy people make a priority of lending 
their time and talents to Troop 3. Their dedication and effort 
made 2023 a big success! 

 

Here's to making 2024, our 75th year of Scouting, even better! 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

JANUARY ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
 

Happy 

New 

Year! 

2 
TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 
Mr. Grimes' 

House 

    

 
8 

Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

  
11 

Staff 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Boardroom 

12 
January 

Trip Washington, 

DC 

13 
January 

Trip Washington, DC 

14 
January 

Trip Washington, 

DC 

15 
Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

16 
75th Ann 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Boardroom 

    

 
22 

Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

   
26 

Bear Creek 

Family Ski 

Night 
4-10 PM  

27 Pinewood 

Derby Clinic w/ 

Pack 17 
9 AM - 12 PM 

Lehman 

 
29 

Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

     



HBC 
 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

Monday, January 1st. No Troop Meeting 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, January 2nd from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

December and January, and to plan February. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, January 8th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. We'll have a Robotics Demo. Great night for Cubs to visit! 

Sign-up Deadline for January Trip and Bear Creek. 
 

Troop Staff & Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, January 11th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting in 

the Boardroom at HBC to discuss December and January, and to plan February. 
 

January Trip to Washington DC 
 

For our January Trip, we'll be heading down to 

Washington, DC, and camping in a heated 

cabin at Camp Snyder on January 12-14th. 

 

On Saturday morning we will tour the 

nearby Manassas National Battlefield Park. 

Saturday afternoon we'll tour the 

Smithsonian's Udvar-Hazy Center. Sunday will 

we stop at the National Mall area before 

heading home. 

 

The cost of the trip will be $75, including Troop Feed for the weekend. Click Here for the 

flyer 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBiOMwAuAoaeY7WHl5HwUeYNacUqpbnjw3IGiJH7bkVzYZEFxLPl0P9Y9rtfX55Tv7QYbnRSNPHrCXvwv29RZ-1Eb9S3QtjPE1pBsuIcvaB4s&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBixtXqhRB_g7TxpBGBH_eGLzJnZ-kWaDUg_06DDN-QaRUwmNHW4YkCA0Uhs3C62gqJ1emhHHP6JMXYbli8QUtOMBiq-bgsgFedDQijQRS0xGArMPR2f1K5SmmyPIlpriL7cfLB_3N8H2bzUAGd7p55s=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBiOMwAuAoaeY8Suk_GKSfcQgmBewLBJlVucWl8U34CIDSFRBCrxTz1vgaL-fmNRf_cln6TLTHquQ6w1c-rJ8WvSFgT-GAGo8cRgBaj2dUNDoMF_rQP_nR63tsAj0ewzM3D6D7k8018apf6ukFID02tLRZerzQejAmQpRpVqNCXpOhnPAo4uaGsw=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBiOMwAuAoaeY8Suk_GKSfcQgmBewLBJlVucWl8U34CIDSFRBCrxTz1vgaL-fmNRf_cln6TLTHquQ6w1c-rJ8WvSFgT-GAGo8cRgBaj2dUNDoMF_rQP_nR63tsAj0ewzM3D6D7k8018apf6ukFID02tLRZerzQejAmQpRpVqNCXpOhnPAo4uaGsw=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


If you are interested, please reserve your spot on Cheddar Up below or contact Mr. 
Summer by the Troop Meeting on January 8th. 267-546-8655 or 

garysummer@ymail.com    

Sign Up for the Trip on Cheddar Up  

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, January 15th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. STEM Challenges! 
 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBiOMwAuAoaeYhxk2i_Yyw_H3kjKv0AL0s0Y39cqFRcJOr_YmCqQRYHmeYavXUwy8yvYd_u6V3B5D9wrJ1yi9DsI9j_hgpGxvDS3IJW8SonVZ9E7yN__JRig=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBiOMwAuAoaeY8Suk_GKSfcQgmBewLBJlVucWl8U34CIDSFRBCrxTz1vgaL-fmNRf_cln6TLTHquQ6w1c-rJ8WvSFgT-GAGo8cRgBaj2dUNDoMF_rQP_nR63tsAj0ewzM3D6D7k8018apf6ukFID02tLRZerzQejAmQpRpVqNCXpOhnPAo4uaGsw=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


Tuesday, January 16th from 7:30-9 PM the 75th 

Anniversary Planning Committee is meeting in the 

Boardroom at HBC. Still lots of details to work out 

regarding the activities on Saturday. 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, January 22nd from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. Gear Workshop! 
 

Bear Creek Family Ski Night 
 

 

 



Friday, January 26th from 4-10 PM we'll be meeting up at Bear Creek for skiing, 

snowboarding, and tubing! Check out the flyer for details. 

 

Please contact Mr. Garry Pfeil if you are interested, or if you have any questions, 215-519-

3058, gmpfeil@hotmail.com 

 

Sign up deadline is January 8th. 

Sign Up for Bear Creek on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Pinewood Derby Clinic 
 

Saturday, January 27th from 9 AM - 12 Noon we'll be lending a hand at Pack 17's 

Pinewood Derby Clinic at Lehman Church. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, January 29th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. OA Election! 
 

COMING SOON! 
 

February Trip - Resica Falls 
 

February 16-18 we'll be heading to Resica Falls for a 

weekend of shooting, hiking, and fun. We'll be staying 

in the Firestone Lodge for the weekend. 

 

Details to follow! 

 

 

 

Venture Trip to Mount Washington 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBnMNakAbW4shXQjr_Y5878Djwh2g_9LCH48zFlQ5zu3YpfrB3eYnq0yJF6XJ4kXw2MWPY9AuLe_HI9V8bhy-54pwn5-E-ReZBadFSVCmDSc9dRli5wn6Z-lVTJkrgHWo5k5mmA8jN7x4ip5kdWN-NzVT5FDr5D2r4zACgLW87UD0k-SXigkTGdc=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
mailto:gmpfeil@hotmail.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBuvhqnvDOlKqXcH-qBi8WNCj9NA7BOe3waligFr9n_5pSFXjmZn8BQ2XMivyPmItu8WCeZ0fPUeXVoFg0ekff48muNpzaMDel_CLuet6Q4QQUROpeCyb_fBLlXfBkqOkYw==&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


Saturday February 24th through 

Tuesday, February 27th the Venture 

Crew will making the annual trek up to 

the White Mountains of New Hampshire 

and attempt to summit Mount 

Washington. 

 

Details to follow! 

 

 

 

Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 
 

 

 

 

The Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration be 

a weekend event May 17-19, 2024 held on 

the Day Camp side of College Settlement. 

 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 we'll have a brunch, 

afternoon activities, dinner, and a campfire. 

 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 
 

2023 YEAR IN REVIEW 
 

January - Skiing at Elk Mountain 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBqg6TvffhDjlScygogcIvKMXybIhq4eafaAJsgSSt5cOgF-vSy-k3ERiC5h7yF6dXBD8zMmOVsFvBcmbAvIaTMiQjOx1ezrFf1IF441FLZisbo_jxMCOUQo=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


 

We hit the slopes at Elk Mountain in the Poconos on January 20-24 
 

February - Ryan Finazzo's Eagle Project 
 



 

Ryan Finazzo completed his Eagle Project at the Saint Martin of Tours Cemetery in 

New Hope on February 4th 
 

February - Shooting at Resica Falls 
 



 

On February 17-19 we made our annual trip to Resica Falls to camp in Firestone 

Lodge and shoot all day 
 

February - Duel Crossover Ceremonies 
 



 

 



We had two simultaneous Crossover Ceremonies on February 23rd . I had the honor 

of knighting JJ from Pack 39, while Mr. Waeltz knighted Ethan from Pack 318 
 

March - Ham & Turkey Supper 
 

 

On March 4th we held our annual Ham &Turkey Supper. This one fundraiser for the 

troop enables us to operate for the whole year. 
 

March - Summiting Mount Washington 
 



 



 

On March 11-14 Venture Crew 3 made the annual trek to Mount Washington. 

We had a good size crew and we made the Summit! 
 

March - Pack 17 Crossover 
 



 

On March 18th, Gabe and Lucas crossed over from Pack 17 
 

March - Trip to NYC 
 



 

On March 24-26 we headed up to New York City for the weekend. We camped at 

Pouch Scout Camp on Staten Island and took the ferry to Manhattan to tour the 

9/11 Memorial and the Brooklyn Bridge 
 

April - Ryan Finazzo Eagle Scout 
 



 

Ryan Finazzo passed his Eagle Board of Review on April 20th 
 

April - Trip to Spruce Run & Ricketts Glen 
 



 



 

On April 21-23 we camped at College Settlement's Spruce Run Outpost and hiked 

the waterfall trail at Ricketts Glen 
 

May - Trip to Trap Pond 
 



 

We headed down to Trap Pond State Park in Laurel, DE on May 19-21. This has 

become a troop favorite, because we camp right on the water, and there is plenty of 

free time for boating and fishing. 
 

May - Memorial Day Service at Whitemarsh Cemetery 
 



 

We provided service to Whitemarsh Cemetery on May 27th, placing flags on 

veterans' graves in preparation for Memorial Day. 
 

June - SPL Change of Command Ceremony 
 



 

At the SPL Change of Command Ceremony on June 5th, 

Josh Summer relinquishes the Troop Flag to Aidan Robin. 
 

June - Charlie Batman's Eagle Project 
 



 

Charlie Batman completed his Eagle Service Project on June 17th. Charlie and his 

time of volunteers collect books and built miniature libraries that were installed 

around College Settlement Camp. 
 

June - Gateway National Recreation Area 
 

 



 

On June 23-25 we camped at Cheesequake State Park in Matawan, NJ and rode bikes 

around the Gateway National Recreation Area at Sandy Hook. 
 

July - Summer Camp at Heritage Scout Reservation 
 

 



On July 16-22 we headed out to Laurel Highland Council's Heritage Scout 

Reservation in Farmington, PA. 
 

August - Buck Motorsports & Susquehannock State Park 
 

 

 



On August 11-13 we camped at Susquehannock State Park and enjoyed a crazy time 

at Buck Motorsports for the School Bus Demolition Derby. 
 

August - Jack Thompson's Eagle Project 
 

 

Jack Thompson completed his Eagle Service Project on August 12-13. Jack and his 

team of volunteers took on the much needed re-landscaping of the Veterans 

Memorial Flag Pole at Hatboro Baptist Cemetery. The project also included 

installation of two new plaques provided by the Millbrook Society. 
 

August - Josh Summer's Eagle Court of Honor 
 



 

On August 26th, we celebrated Josh Summer earning the rank of Eagle Scout at his 

Court of Honor. 
 

September - Good Turns for Union Library & Hatboro Rotary 
 



 

On September 9th, we conducted a full day of Good Turns. We helped the Union 

Library to set up and take down their Fall Book Sale. We also worked the parking lot 

for the Hatboro Rotary's Lobster Pot dinner. 
 

September - Biking the Abandoned PA Turnpike 
 



 

 

On September 15-17, we had a bike trip like no other. We camped for the weekend 

at Cowans Gap State Park and Saturday we enjoyed an 11+ mile bike ride on an 

abandoned stretch of the PA Turnpike, including two tunnels. 
 



October - Backpacking the Delaware Water Gap 
 

 



 

On October 20-22 we headed up the the Delaware Water Gap National Recreation 

Area in New Jersey to backpack a stretch of the AT. We had a challenging 8 miles on 

Saturday over rough terrain, and an easy 2 miles on Sunday morning, plus a bonus 

hike up Mt. Tammany! 
 

November - Football at U.S. Naval Academy 
 



 

 

On Veterans Day weekend we camped at Elks Camp Barrett and watched the Navy 

Midshipmen slay UAB Dragons. 
 



November - Veterans Night 
 

 

On November 13th, we held our annual Veterans Night Ceremony. This year was 

extra special for me, because I had the privilege of re-dedicating the Veterans 

Memorial Flag Pole at Hatboro Baptist Cemetery. 
 

November - Hatboro Holiday Parade 
 



 

VT3 provided coverage for the Hatboro Holiday Parade on November 19th. 
 

December - Cookie Wars! 
 



 

On December 11th, we carried on the tradition of a patrol baking contest, Cookie 

Wars! It was a very tight race this year. Congratulations to Aidan and the Gary 

Stevens Patrol! 
 

December - Wreaths Across America 
 



 

 



 

On December 16th, we went to Arlington National Cemetery for Wreaths Across 

America. It was an absolutely beautiful day to help place a few of the wreaths for the 

400,000 people interred there. 
 

December - Wreaths Across Hatboro 
 



 

We held our annual wreath laying ceremony at the newly refurbished Veterans 

Memorial Flag Pole at Hatboro Baptist Cemetery on December 17th. 
 

December - Christmas Caroling 
 



 

On December 18th, we continued the Troop 3 tradition of Caroling and spreading 

Holiday Cheer to several local families. 
 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

2023-2024 Annual Plan 
 

Here's the latest revision of the Annual Plan! Please mark these important dates on your 

family calendar! 

 

Note: We still need a trip coordinator for the June Trip to the Old Rhinebeck 

Aerodrome. 

 

Click here for the 2023-2024 Annual Plan! 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBuvhqnvDOlKq3kiCaQGU5FjJmazVeGLbvLT9HrXcIgPpnROxkVyeJ43JCNr-HeY5XfilDcpKz-DDBqT-SUrZm-mJRJ_J6NXqTLFG71BRrbPFn9AXL0SNY4UHRAJPA1cpjDBsN-sMot7DaFCH3-LkuHe03YoIvrZnnMSaDjJsCDDzzSj67Api79E=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


 

 

Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories or Make a Donation to the 75th 
 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration 

is only 5 months away! 

 

In order to make the Diamond Jubilee on May 17-

19 a big success, we would like to have as many 

alumni and family there as possible. 

 

Please click the button below to share your favorite 

Troop 3 memories. 

 

Also below is a button to make a donation to the 

Troop's 75th Anniversary Fund via Cheddar Up. 

 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBqg6TvffhDjlScygogcIvKMXybIhq4eafaAJsgSSt5cOgF-vSy-k3ERiC5h7yF6dXBD8zMmOVsFvBcmbAvIaTMiQjOx1ezrFf1IF441FLZisbo_jxMCOUQo=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBuvhqnvDOlKq3kiCaQGU5FjJmazVeGLbvLT9HrXcIgPpnROxkVyeJ43JCNr-HeY5XfilDcpKz-DDBqT-SUrZm-mJRJ_J6NXqTLFG71BRrbPFn9AXL0SNY4UHRAJPA1cpjDBsN-sMot7DaFCH3-LkuHe03YoIvrZnnMSaDjJsCDDzzSj67Api79E=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories 

 

 

Make a Donation to the 75th Anniversary Fund 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

 

Silver Palm: 

Apollo Marks 
 

Merit Badges 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBsIoPkOWg7eSCB5g_NPIbuQlRrt36_IDbtjk0IYxnnjWLeb5yoMOvsuy-LYJVTuGTSxZi1b0-akNjP5VSE4u7Eeq7KjKaRhxX5qmKYPaXVeDwkF32xU1r5piJbiouhNevQ6ymwHpke6pYGofQmP3QQI1PDv3ZO_9zQllArI0lDMCKa1EzalKNaTInOr40X-HSCT7w3_gpo8BOteSOEtDLY4=&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z1zzNOJdNoYsJk_iJ4QXF2zRYJ8TSTXupG0S4YI1V7o3lQA5SkJRBhgoo7RNRnZWLidXWKplgSPHTSqEafXDbinXF237Wz6Alyo_NCjCHoEhJTn3O1uvPAo-pb46XT7cXevkAV8Hhwq5pUlcbQdk7YSkZm927AhrrhDcFWV8Rl71nIj6VZ4n0Q==&c=FUfyAk8hyoYKyxXDHlFBBEcvend2ahRmU9-YpTwUSINHJJdipteqcA==&ch=QZNyTwb-fl4rT0OLklCowUSUGwZlptwrdhpbwPj4rEaFkUJSRLGo7g==


 

Architecture: 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 
 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

 

 

The following Scout is celebrating his birthday this 

month! 

 

Michael Brown 1/9 

Cameron Arbuckle 1/21 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 1/25 

Josh Summer 1/31 
 

 

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
  

 


